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South African Heritage Resources Agency (“SAHRA”)                    
Archaeology, Palaeontology and Meteorite (“APM”) Unit 
Attention: Ms. Jenna Lavin / Phillip Hine 
PO Box 4637 
Cape Town  
8000 
  
Online submission to SAHRA and by email: jlavin@sahra.org.za and phine@sahra.org.za 
 
Dear Ms. Lavin and Mr. Hine 
 
PHASE 1 ARCHAEOLOGICAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT FOR FARM BESTWOOD RD 459 IN KATHU, 
GAMAGARA MUNICIPALITY, NORTHERN CAPE PROVINCE 
 
Dear Ms Lavin and Mr Hine, 
 
As per previous correspondence, please find attached the Phase 1 Archaeological Impact Assessment 
report compiled by Dr. David Morris (Archaeology Department, McGregor Museum, Kimberley) which is 
being submitted in response to your initial 2008 written request for a Phase 1 Archaeological Impact 
Assessment to be undertaken, as well as your letter dated 9 January 2014. 
 
Both the AIA as well as the desktop Paleontological assessment which was submitted to your Unit on 31 
January 2014 will inform your decision (with recommendations) for the above development.  
 
It should be noted that it became apparent that although the temporary sewage pipeline is still under 
assessment by your Unit, during Dr Morris’ 23 January 2014 site visit, the temporary sewerage pipeline had 
in fact already been constructed.  
 
J&G were under the impression from the Developer (SA House: Marius Vivier)  that this pipeline had not 
been constructed at the time of writing the letter to you, however it is apparent that during Dr. Morris’ 23 
January 2014 site visit, the temporary sewerage pipeline had in fact already been constructed.  J&G have 
now been informed by the Developer (SA House: Marius Vivier) that the pipeline has now been uncoupled 
and removed and this was confirmed at a site visit by J&G on 5 February 2014. 

 
Yours faithfully 

 
Tamara Drake (Ms.) 
On behalf of Jeffares & Green as the Independent Environmental Consultants  
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Cc: Gamagara Municipality: Mr. K. Ositang and Mr. L. Botha 
Heritage Resources Services (Northern Cape): Mr. A. Timothy 
Northern Cape Department of Environment and Nature Conservation (DENC): Mr. T. Molefe  
Department of Environmental Affairs: Mr. W. Eiselen and Mr. B. Dlamini 
Department of Water Affairs: Mr. A. Abrahams 


